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LC Lode Chapel,  LSC Lode Social Club, BBL British Legion Club  

 FH Fassage Hall, BVC Bottisham Village College 

Thursday Anglesey Abbey Health Walks 10.00am 

Wednesday Coffee Morning 10.30am LC 

Red2Green PopUpðlast Wednesday of the month, 
The Pavilion, SB 

Red2Greenhouse, BVCðTues & Wed 11am 

POWER CUT? 

CALL 105 
FREE 

NHS 

February  
 2  Homeworkers Lunch, The Shed  (p8  

 3 Walk for Health from Surgery (p10) 

 5 Lode Litter Pick (p5) 

 4 Bottisham Library Quiz (p6) 

 8 Lode WI mtg 7.30pm LC (p11) 

 11 Story/Rhyme Time Bott Library (p11) 
Electronic Organ Concert (p26) 

11 & !4 Computing Centre Events  (p18) 

 13 Parish Council Meeting, FH 7.30pm 

 15 Walk for Health from Surgery (p10) 

 16 Mothers Union mtg LC  (p27) 

 23 Bottisham Patientsô Group (p23) 

 25 Tennis Club Quiz (p8) 

 28 Prepare for Pancakes (p7) 

March  
 3 Walk for Health from Surgery (p23) 

 8 Lode WI mtg 

 18 Adult Learning Workshops (p22) 
Jumble Sale 2,00pm FH (p9) 

 3. Editorial 

 4. Lode Parish Council 

 5. Litter Pick 

 6. Parish Clerk Vacancy 
Bottisham Library & Quiz 

 7. PANCAKES ! 

 8. Discarded cooked meat 
Lode Tennis Club 
Home Workersô Lunch 

 9. Mixed Doubles Cup 
Thank You from the  
Thomasôs;      Jumble Sale 

 10. Bottisham Patientsô Group 

 11. Lode Womenôs Institute  
Storytelling at the Library 

 12. Lode History 

 16. Hazel Cox 
Anglesey and Wicken Fen 

 17. RENEW 

 18. Centre for Computing History 

 19. Computers Then and Now 

 20. The Year of the Rooster  

 21. Village Freecycle;  
Sudoku Puzzle 123 

 22. Thoughts from Ely 
BVC Adult Learning 

 23. Public Transport Matters 

 25. Lode Village Fete  

  Neighbourhood Watch 
Brainteaser Answers 

 26. Bottisham Gardening Club 
Electronic Organ Concert 
Sudoku solution 

 27. Mothers Union 
St Jamesô Church page 

 28. Outside Information  
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Elizabeth Mitchell (elizabeth-mitchell@hotmail.co.uk)  
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OPINIONS EXPRESSED IN LODE STAR ARE NOT NECESSARILY THOSE OF THE EDITORS 
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The purpose of LODE STAR is to serve the WHOLE parish by circulating information  
free to every household in LODE and LONGMEADOW eleven times a year 

January ends with another New 
Year.  Tessa Vidal gives us lots of 
interesting information about the 
Year of the Rooster (p 20) and 
she explains that the Spring 
Festival goes on until 
11 February.  Then there is 
Valentineôs Day as a good excuse 
for chocolate regardless of who 
you share it with!   We offer some 
different ideas for Pancake Day 
(see p7).  I am hoping the bird flu 
restrictions are lifted so our 
chickens can be truly free range 
again and provide us with enough 
eggs for the occasion.  

I bought the reprint of A History of 
Lode.  Barbara Woodhouse did a 
remarkable job of researching and 
presenting the history of our small 
village and has generously passed 
the copyright to St Jamesô so we 
can publish excerpts.  The pages 
on pumps and wells (12-15) are a 
fascinating insight. You look at the 
village with different eyes when 
you can see traces of how people 
lived here more than a century 
ago.   

Please think about two important 
opportunities to support 
community life.  We need another 
Parish Councillor.  Please talk to 
any of the Councillors listed on 
page 4 to find out more and about 
how we can help you to fit the role 
in to a busy life.   

With Arthur Tomlinsonôs imminent 
retirement after 17 years of 
service there is also a vacancy for 
a Parish Clerk.  It is a paid role 
(see p6).    

What we must all be thinking 
about are the kind of projects we 
could embark on to improve life 
here -  do you have ideas for 
example for alleviating transport 
problems; or for helping different 
groups ï younger people or older 
people?  Contact a Parish 
Councillor. 

More immediately the litter pick 
on Sunday 5 February improves 
our environment after only a 
couple of hours.  Everyone 
welcome. 

Elizabeth Mitchell  

mailto:elizabeth-mitchell@hotmail.co.uk?subject=Lode%20Star%20magazine
mailto:lodestar.lode@btinternet.com
mailto:the.faulkners@btinternet.com
mailto:jeff.kempster@kempsteranddale.co.uk
mailto:info@burwellprint.co.uk


LODE  4  STAR 

 

Lode Parish Council News 

LODE PARISH COUNCIL 

CHAIRMAN 
Robert Stevens ............ 811643 

51 Northfields 

Philip Dean .................. 812493 
Longmeadow 

Philip Lane ................... 811944 
68 Lode Road 

Elizabeth Mitchell ......... 812843 
3 Willow Grove 

Fran Platten ................. 813016 
Fen Farm, Lode Fen 

Rob Small .................... 812626  
32 High Street 

Meleena Walsh ............ 813664 
23 Northfields 

CLERK 
Arthur Tomlinson .......... 811280 

5 Mill Road 

Many residents came to our meeting on 
9 January to hear about and comment 
on three planning applications and the 
proposal for the land at Sunny Ridge 
Farm. This farmyard is proposed by the 
owners and ECDC for inclusion in 
their revised Local Plan for 
redevelopment with up to twenty new 
homes. 

Concerns were mainly about its access 
off Mill Road and Station Road. If you 
missed the opportunity to come, the 
Council will be discussing it again on 
Monday 13 February. We will be 
making our response to ECDC after 
then, and there will also be a Public 
Consultation later by ECDC. 

Katie Thornborough, of Granta 
Architects, was present and described 
her new proposals for four homes at the 
southern end of the grounds of the 
Broughton Hall. The planning 

application for the two five-bedroom 
homes had been withdrawn. 

Residents expressed their concerns 
about the current Planning Application 
for seven new homes at the northern 
end of the grounds of the Broughton 
Hall. The loss of one of the lime trees 
was regretted and other concerns 
were about the lack of practicable and 
adequate parking on the site.  

Being outside the Development 
Envelope, the land would qualify as an 
Exception Site where Affordable Homes 
under a Housing Association could be 
built for those with local connections. 
This is not the intention, but the 
proposal does include two two-bedroom 
and four three-bedroom homes.  

The Council's response will appear on 
ECDC's website under application 
16/01681/FUL. 

The Parish Council welcomed the 
planning application for the 
refurbishment of the Old Station House 
as a home. However, we did have 
concerns about the planning application 
for a temporary rural worker's dwelling, 
some 500 metres off Lug Fen 
Droveway. It was considered too remote 
and unnecessarily close to the National 
Trust's Wild Camping Site.  

A previous application for a dwelling had 
been refused. The District Council will 
again need to examine the economic 
case for the polo pony and sheep 
rearing business, employing a rural 
worker and supporting the costs of 
running a sizeable building. 

The application for a new dwelling on 
land behind the High Street, with 
access between 33 and 35, has been 
refused by ECDC.  

The application for four new houses to 
replace two bungalows off Station Road, 
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Litter pick 
Sunday 5 February 

from 2-4pm 
We will be having  
our annual litter 
pick in and 
around Lode 
and 
Longmeadow, 
and we are 
hoping that you will be happy to take  
a bag and gloves when you go for a 
walk or just do a clear up in the 
verges and ditches near your home.  

Although we suggest a particular 
time, anytime is just perfect. We will 
have tea at the Fassage from 3.30-
4pm and we will meet at the 
Fassage at 2pm where we will have 
bag holder openers and litter picking 
sticks. If you have an area that you 
can do but cannot come on the day, 
please let me know.  

Some possible routes include White 
Fen Drove, Harveyôs Drove down to 
the railway line and further up. The 
footpaths to Longmeadow, along 
beside the Mill and through the 
woodland. We will also be doing the 
road to Bottisham, Longmeadow and 
towards Quy.  We will be asking 
these other villages to meet us half 
way. The National Trust will help, but 
later on when the snowdrop season 
is finished.  

Look forward to hearing from you,  

Fran Platten, Lode Parish Council 
01223 813016 or 

fran.platten@googlemail.com 

opposite Sunny Ridge Farm, has been 
approved by ECDC. 

Work on constructing the new Cycle 
Path to Quy will hopefully start in April 
and be finished by September. 

Further work on our 2017/18 Budget is 
progressing. A proposal is to put a 
certain proportion of our Precept into an 
Earmarked Reserve for capital 
expenditure on new projects and 
improvements. This reserve will contain 
existing and future grants, gifts, fund-
raising and any Community 
Infrastructure Levies on new properties 
in the parish. Consequently, we 
would go into the next financial year 
with firm proposals on what we wish to 
achieve. 

Despite raising our Precept by 2%, 
householders will most likely pay 1.2% 
less to the Parish Council from April 
through their Council Tax than they 
did after the Precept was last raised 
four years ago. This is because of 
extra properties, the re-banding of 
enlarged properties following their sale 
etc. 

Having reached the age of 80, Arthur 
Tomlinson has given notice of his 
resignation as Parish Clerk. The last 
year has been rather fraught for him 
and others on the Council, particularly 
on account of so many planning 
applications and increasing local 
Government red tape. We should like to 
thank him for all his attention to detail 
and forbearance with all our 
complicated, and sometimes agonising, 
deliberations at meetings. We also 
have a vacancy for a new Parish 
Councillor. 

Finally, please remember our annual 
Litter Pick on 5 February.  

Councillors have been busy this year 
trying to keep the village litter-free on 
their walkabouts. Hopefully, we won't 
have so many black bags for Veolia to 

take away and will be able to separate 
the cans and bottles for recycling. 

Robert Stevens, Chairman 

http://www.lode.org.uk/pc.html
mailto:fran.platten@googlemail.com


LODE  6  STAR 

 

BOTTISHAM COMMUNITY 
LIBRARY ASSOCIATION 

1.  Innovation at the Library for the New 
Year. We are going to have jigsaw puzzles to 
borrow free of charge. We shall store them on 
the bottom shelves which have by tradition 
been kept empty of books. You will only be 
able to borrow one puzzle at a time and we 
trust that all the pieces are in the box. 
Donations of puzzles would be welcome to get 
the scheme started. 

We hope to have a table in the childrenôs 
corner with puzzles available to be completed. 

2. Do take a look at the Large Print books 
available on the shelves ï they cover a large 
range of current fiction by popular offers. 

3.  We recently asked borrowers to suggest 
new titles for us to buy. These have been 
voted for and we shall be buying the requested copies in the next few months. 
This has been made possible courtesy of the Waitrose Community funding 
scheme.  

4.  Saturday Morning Art Club still meets weekly and donôt forget the Story 
time and Rhyme time on the second Saturday of every month 

I hope you will be able to come to our Third Annual Library Quiz on 4  February.  

Sylvia Overton 

SATURDAY 4 FEBRUARY 

Please contact Margret Coles 
C.812199 to book a table 

Would you like to provide a valuable service to the 
community of Lode with Longmeadow and get paid 

for it? 

Lode Parish Council has a vacancy for the post of  
Parish Clerk 

The duties, which involve supporting the work of the Parish 
Council, are both varied and interesting. 

Typically 30 hours per month.  
National Scale of Pay applies. 

For more details of this interesting position please contact: 

Cllr Robert Stevens, Chairman,  
51 Northfields, Lode CB25 9EU 

C.811643 
robert@stevensfamily.freeuk.com 
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Pancakes 
with a Twist 
Shrove Tuesday 

falls on 28 February this year so we 
can end the month with the 
traditional large light pancakes with 
lemon juice and sugar.   
Canôt be beaten! 

Most cuisines have a variation on 
pancakes so if you feel like being more 
adventurous here are a few recipes 
gleaned from various websites. 

 

NaleŜniki are the Polish speciality.  
The pancakes are more or less the 
same as traditional English ones.  The 
difference is the filling (sweet or 
savoury cheese).  For 20 pancakes 
you need  

3 lbs  (1.3kg) ricotta cheese     
3 eggs 
Ĳ - 1 cups (according to taste) sugar 
1 tsp vanilla  
zest of İ lemon İ tsp lemon juice 

Mix all ingredients by hand in a large 
bowl.   

Put İ spoonful of filling onto the front/
middle part of a pancake. Fold the top 
down onto filling. Then fold both left 
and right side in towards the middle; 
finish rolling the pancake from front to 
back. Repeat! 

Sautee both sides in butter until 
golden.  Serve hot. 

 

Going a lot further east you could try 
Apam Balik. The dish has been 
declared a heritage food by the 
Malaysian Department of National 
Heritage.  

This  batter is made from a mixture of 
flour, eggs, sugar, baking soda, 
coconut milk and water. It  is cooked 
on a thick round iron frying pan in 

plenty of palm margarine to avoid it 
sticking to the pan. Then other 
ingredients are sprinkled as filling; the 
most common or traditional is crushed 
peanut granules with sugar and 
sweetcorn kernels. Then, the pancake 
is folded (hence the name: óturnover 
pancakeô) and cut into several pieces. 

The texture of the apam balik can vary 
depending on the amount of batter and 
type of pan used, from one that is akin 
to a crispier form of crumpets to small 
thin light pancake shells that break 
when bitten. 

  

Anjero is a staple food in Somalia and 
itôs the most common breakfast food 
sprinkled with some sugar and drizzled 
with sesame oil or melted ghee, and 
occasionally liver and onions.  

Anjero was traditionally made of maize, 
flour, and water. The maize was ground 
finely and then made into a paste. This 
was then added to the flour and water 
and was left to ferment overnight. When 
the anjero was cooked in the morning, 
some of the fermented batter was left 
for preparing the next dayôs anjero. 

Nowadays, Somalis use self-rising flour 
or a combination of all-purpose flour 
and baking powder. Yeast is used to cut 
the time needed for fermentation. It is 
very common to combine different types 
of flour such as wheat, sorghum and 
corn flour to help improve the texture of 
the anjero. 

 

And to return to a spectacular sweet 
version The Netherlands offers a 
sweet souffl®d pancake with eggs 
separated and whisked egg whites 
folded in.  The batter is cooked in in a 
hot oven for 15 minutes until it rises 
nicely. Sugar and fruit added as soon 
as it comes out of the oven and eaten 
immediately. 

mailto:robert@stevensfamily.freeuk.com
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Cooked meats being 
found by cats 

We live at the northern end of 
Northfields, and we have three cats, 
all of whom go out. 

It's never happened before, but we've 
noticed that over the last few weeks 
they have occasionally brought home 
(some quite large) pieces of cooked 
meat - probably chicken. We assume 
they have scavenged this from rubbish 
put out for collection. (They are well 
fed, but it's a natural instinct). 

The real problem is that it tends to be 
meat and bones, and cooked bones 
can be very dangerous to cats and 
other small mammals - they can 
splinter and penetrate the gut. It can 
be a fatal condition. 

We don't know where they are getting 
this from - we cannot see anything. 
So, this is just a plea that if you are 
throwing such food out, please make 
sure it is well wrapped, ideally in a bin, 
and, if you are actually feeding them 
food as they are looking plaintive (cats 
do!) please don't give any meat with 
bones in it. 

Thanks, Nick and Glenis 

Shake off those winter blues! 
Why not get out and about and meet 
loads of friends at our fantastic Quiz 
Night on Saturday 25 February.  It 
will be held at Bottisham British 
Legion, 7.00pm prompt for 7:30pm 
start for teams of six. The ticket price is 
Ã7.50 per head which will include a 
supper, and there is a bar available for 
you to buy drinks.  Why not get 
together with a few friends and make 
up a team and support your local club! 
Pick up the phone now while you are 
thinking about it! Contact Sally Jaggard 
811848, or Lesley Pulvertaft 812901 to 
book  places either for yourself or for a 
team asap! 

We need your support to help us 
maintain and improve one of the best 
village facilities we have.  The new 
court surface has proven to be far 
easier and safer to use during the 
winter months, and is a real asset to 
the village. 

The new membership subscription 
year starts on 1st March 2017 and a 
membership renewal pack will be 
issued soon.  Please contact me if you 
would like to find out how to join your 
local tennis club. The rates for 
2017/2018 are as follows: 

Adults Ã15 each 
Juniors Ã5 each 
Families Ã40 each 
Guests - either Ã2 per guest per 
session or Ã15 annual fee for unlimited 
guests 
Keys (either 1st time or replacement of 
lost) Ã5 each 

Donôt forget you can get all the latest 
news, contact Tennis Club members, 
and get other information about the 
club, by visiting our website at http://
www.lodetennis.net. 

Jeff Kempster  C.812194 

Lode Tennis Club 
 

Workers of Lode 
Do you work from home in Lode? 

However you work, would you like to 
meet others for lunch at The Shed on 
Thursday 2 February from 1pm ? 

Weôll see you there or get in touch ... 
pop in or call C.811927 or email us: 

Corinne Arnold at 
corinne@theshopatlode.co.uk  

and Joy Martin at 
dofe@joyofadventure.co.uk  
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Lode Tennis Club 

Mixed Doubles Cup 
2017 

After last yearôs successful 
tournament we are now looking for 
stars for 2017. The competition runs 
from April to September with the 
grand final being played late 
September.   

This year all gents will be put into a 
draw and picked out a partner from 
the ladiesô side of the draw. Each 
couple will be in a mini league and 
the winners of the league will go onto 
play winners of another mini league. 

A trophy and champagne awaits the 
winners!! 

Please contact John Lince for more 
details on 812227 or e mail on 
johnlince@btinternet.com. 

нлмс Υ ¢Ŝǎǎŀ ŀƴŘ tŀǳƭ aŀǊǊƛƻǘ όǿƛƴƴŜǊǎύ  
ǿƛǘƘ WŀŎƪƛŜ ŀƴŘ {ƛƳƻƴ Cƻƴǘŀƴƛƭƭŀǎ  

Thank  You   

so much to the Secret Santa 
who put a parcel of goodies 
on our doorstep.  It was very kind and 
generous. 

Lynn & Graham Thomas and the girls 

Saturday 18 March 
from  2-4pm 

The Fassage Hall, 
Lode  

Please bring Jumble in the 
morning of the sale  
from 10.30-12 noon 

Entrance is Ã1 for adults  
(children free) 

Please park in the High Street 
and walk through Fassage Close 

beside the Post Office  

Please come along and support 
us as we attempt to recycle all 
your unwanted clothes, shoes, 
toys, books, bikes, small bits of 
furniture, pots, pans bric-a-brac, 
etc. etc. 

The autumn Jumble sale raised 
about Ã700 of which Ã200 went to 
4 different charities and Ã500 to 
Lode Parish Council for play 
equipment and useful things in 
the village. It is amazing how 
much money it generates, and we 
are very grateful for the support 
people show us in giving Jumble 
and then coming along and 
buying it all back again! Just 
perfect.  

Put the date in your diary and we 
look forward to seeing you on the 
18th. 
If you have any questions please 
ring  Fran Platten on  C.813016 

MASSIVE SPRING 

 

http://www.lodetennis.net./
http://www.lodetennis.net./
mailto:corinne@theshopatlode.co.uk
mailto:dofe@joyofadventure.co.uk
mailto:johnlince@btinternet.com
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NHS Stay Well this Winter:  A guide to 
dealing with winter ailments is available 
on website https://nhs.uk/stay well and 
also on the Practice website.  With the 
well advertised current pressures on 
GPs and hospitals it is important to keep 
healthy.  Please remember that the 
ambulance service and the Accident & 
Emergency departments are for serious 
and life threatening cases.  Healthwatch 
advice is: 

§ Pharmacy - your pharmacy can 
provide confidential, expert advice 
and treatment for a range of common 
illnesses and complaints without 
having to wait for a GP appointment. 

§ Call NHS 111 - available 24 hours a 
day and free to call. Connects you 
with the out of hours doctor 
service.  Also provides mental health 
crisis care if you choose option 2.  

§ Your GP Surgery -  make an 
appointment with your GP or 
telephone for advice for an illness or 
injury that wonôt go away. 

§ Minor Injuries Units - usually a 
shorter wait for less serious injuries 
and illnesses that still need to be 
cared for quickly.  

Missed Appointments:  Despite the 
demand for appointments, there were 
still 77 missed appointments in  
December.  Please ensure you inform 
the surgery if you are not going to attend 
so that the slot can be allocated to 
another patient. 

Community Nurses:  Following our 
meeting with the CEO of the Trust 
responsible, he has written to explain 
why they are being moved from their 
Practice base.  The Clinical 
Commissioning Group has decided that 

district (community) nurses should 
work with other professional staff 
dedicated to the care of people with 
long term conditions and the elderly in 
teams, which in due course will include 
social care staff.  He thanked us for 
our efforts to bring our concerns to his 
notice and assures us that the new 
arrangements are an attempt to try 
and improve resources for the growing 
number of people who require them.  
A copy of this letter will be on the 
notice board in the surgery. 

Practice Nurse: Michelle has joined 
the practice nurse team part time. 

Dispensary:  Thank you to the 
patients who ordered their repeat 
prescriptions and collected the same 
in good time, which helped ease the 
pressure over the busy Christmas 
period. 

Patientsô Group: The Patientsô Group 
would be delighted to hear from you ï 
please see the notice board in the 
waiting room for details, speak to the 
receptionist or look at the practiceôs 
website for further information  http://
www.mysurgerywebsite.co.uk/
ppg.aspx?p=D81055 and see what 
your Patientsô Group has achieved. 

Walks for Health:  The next walk with 
our accredited walk leader Steve 
Gilson starts at 11.00 am from the 
surgery car park on 3rd and 15th 
February and 3rd and 15th March 2017.   
Do join Steve for a walk he would be 
delighted to see you.  Anglesey Abbey 
walks continue on Thursdays at 10am 
from the reception area. 

Next Meeting:  Patientsô Group will 
meet on 23 March at 6.30pm at the 
surgery. 

Bottisham Patientsô Group  

 

News from the Bottisham Patientsõ Group 

Repeat Prescriptions:  Due to demands on the Practice, turn round time for 
repeat prescriptions as from 23 January 2017 will be 72 hours.   
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LODE WOMENõS INSTITUTE 

Lode WI welcomes visitors and  
prospective members.   

Try our meetings free of charge!   
Phone Angela Standley on C.812994  

for details, or just drop into Lode Chapel  
on the f irst Wednesday of each month  

at 7.30pm 

Jean Coxall, President, welcomed 
members and guest to the January 
meeting and wished everyone a happy 
New Year. 

Secretary: Ann Round read out letters 
of thanks received for the Xmas 
presents given to the Over 75s.   
Members also gave their thanks for 
the pen given to them all. 

Whatôs On: Fay Bawtree read out the 
latest events and urged members to 
have a look during the interval. 

Our speaker for the evening Sean 
Brady gave us a talk on Jewellery with 
Porcelain.   Porcelain originated in 
China and Japan.  The Chinese had 
found huge quantities of the base 
element and from then on made 
wonderful white porcelain as opposed 
to the earthenware which had been 
used.  He showed us how he makes 
the jewellery buy cutting shapes, using 
moulds and sculpting.  When 
completed the jewellery is fired at 
1300 degrees Celsius.  The finished 
product is still quite rough and is then 
rumbled with grit of varying sizes until 
it is smooth.  Everything he makes is 
unique and a necklace can take 70-
130 beads depending on length 
required.  Jean Howard thanked him 
for his interesting and at times very 
funny talk. 

Following refreshments the Secretary 
handed out to all members the voting 
slip on the resolutions to be discussed 
for taking forward to the AGM in June.  
Jean pointed out that this was an 
individual selection, not a WI vote.  
She read through the six proposed 
resolutions and each was discussed.  
Ann Round then gathered up the slips 
of paper which she will collate and 
send to the Federation.  It will be 
interesting to see which go through to 
the final selection. 

The competition 
for a favourite 
plate was won by 
Carole Faulkner 
with Pauline 
Holmes second and the raffle was won 
by Eve Cassidy, Julie Sale and Jean 
Howard. 

FEBRUARY MEETING:  Robert 
Parker, óThe Lopsided Bargeô 

 

Storytime and Rhyme 
time at Bottisham 
Community Library 

Join us on the second Saturday 
of every month for seasonal 

stories, rhymes and songs using 
puppets, instruments and props 
to make it suitable for all ages! 

When:  
Second Saturday of every 
month from 10.30 to 11am     

Price: Free 

Registered charity No 1104926 

http://www.mysurgerywebsite.co.uk/ppg.aspx?p=D81055
http://www.mysurgerywebsite.co.uk/ppg.aspx?p=D81055
http://www.mysurgerywebsite.co.uk/ppg.aspx?p=D81055
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A Lode 
History  
is available from 

Coral Hatley £10 

a copy.  

 It is a mine of 

information.    

Some of the old 
maps of the fen 
and how the 
drainage 
developed are 
especially 

interesting.   

Closer to home 
this excerpt 

shows how 
Lode  and 
Longmeadow 
residents relied 
on pumps and 
wells at the turn 
of the 20th 

century  
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